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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 181230003
Thank you for your email in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Hi - I would like to make a follow up request.... regarding my previous request about foreign nationals in British prisons... I would like the same information with updated figures for 2018 added.
Your email has been handled as a request under FOIA. 
I can confirm that the MoJ holds all of the information that you have requested and I have provided some of it in the attached table, which shows the prison population by nationality and offence group 30 September 2015 to 30 September 2018 (latest currently available). 
Please note that the ‘top 10’ refers to the top ten nationalities in terms of the prison population as at 30 September 2017.

However, some of the information that you requested is exempt from disclosure under section 40(2) of the FOIA, because it contains personal data.

If a request is made for information and the total figure amounts to two people or fewer, the MoJ must consider whether this could lead to the identification of individuals and whether disclosure of this information would be in breach of our statutory obligations under the General Data Protection Regulation and/or the Data Protection Act 2018. We believe that the release of some of this information would risk identification of the individuals concerned. For this reason, MoJ has chosen not to provide an exact figure where the true number falls between one and five. However, it should not be assumed that the actual figure represented falls at any particular point within this scale; 'two or fewer' is used as a replacement value from which it would be difficult to isolate or extract any individual data.

Personal data can only be released if to do so would not contravene any of the data protection principles set out in Article 5(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation and section 34(1) of the Data Protection Act 2018.

We believe releasing the requested information into the public domain would be unlawful. Individuals have a clear and strong expectation that their personal data will be held in confidence and not disclosed to the public under the FOIA.  

This is an absolute exemption and does not require a public interest test.

Any foreign national who comes to our country and abuses our hospitality by breaking the law should be in no doubt of our determination to deport them. More than 40,000 foreign national offenders have been removed from the UK since 2010, with a record number of over 6,300 removed in 2016/17.
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